
September 9, 2011                                                

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 
 

Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Manager of Operations 
       John Nabb, Building Inspector / Facilities Coordinator 

                      
Re:  Municipal Docks and Wharves By-law 

 

 
Recommendation: 
That Council give three readings to a by-law to regulate the use of waterfront 
properties with docking facilities as well as water lots utilized for boat anchorages; and 
further 

 
That By-law Number 9-2010 with respect to a Municipal Docking Policy be hereby 

repealed. 
                                              

Background: 
The Corporation of the City of Kenora owns numerous waterfront properties with 
docking facilities as well as water lots utilized for boat anchorages and in 2009 it was 

decided the City would look at managing these docks and wharves as opposed to the 
past practice of tendering out this service. 

 
In 2009 a general regulation Docking Policy was put in place, but it is now necessary 
for a comprehensive municipal by-law be adopted for enforcement purposes in 

conjunction with a Set Fine Schedule to better manage and enforce dock usage within 
the City of Kenora. 

 
The draft by-law has been reviewed by legal counsel and arrangements will be made 
following the adoption of the by-law to proceed with the approval of a Set Fine 

Schedule to cover contravention of the by-law. 

 

Budget:  N/A 
 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Resolution & By-law required. 
Distribution: Law Office, R. Perchuk, J.Nabb, J. McMillin, H. Kasprick,   

K. Robertson, O.P.P. 


